


Mr. Chairman,

The newly proposed three draft guidelines speak 



In addition to the specific challenge indicated in paragraph 4 of the commentary to Draft

Guideline 11, we note that access to financial mechanisms or other means of financial support is

aiso a challenge for developing and least developing States. We emphasize here the importance

of international cooperation, as indicated in Draft Guideline 9, to provide support both in terms

of capacity building and providing adequate and sustained financial means to developing States,

in particular, small island developing States to enable effective compliance with various

applicable international agreements and frameworks, which are interlinked in protecting the

atmosphere. We believe that the draft guidelines and the corresponding 



to cause an increase to 1.5 degrees Celsius in the Earth's temperature, as a low-lying island

nation, Tonga prefers a preventive approach to mitigate the cumulative impacts of global

warming. These include increase in sea-level, desalination of our oceans, coral bleaching and

ocean-acidification amongst others. In so saying, we believe the draft guidelines as adopted on

first reading, and the accompanying commentary can provide useful guidance to States in

addressing the impacts of climate change that are rapidly degrading our planet.

Mr. Chairman,

In conclusion, Tonga commends the Commission for the significant progress they have

made on the topics under this cluster. We thank the special rapporteurs for the rigor and the

energy that they have put into their reports and we urge all States to be seized of these issues

and enhance cooperation and collaboration in the progressive development and codification of

international law.

I thank you.
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